July 1, 2012
To: Indiana Yearly Meeting Reconfiguration Task Force

Re: Reconfiguration Response and Decision

Peaceful Valley has made the decision to belong to Yearly Meeting B. As a conservative
meeting, we believe that God's Word is the unchanging truth which has led and continues
to lead God's people. We choose to continue to follow our Heavenly Father and allow
Him to direct our ways through the truths which He established in His Holy Word.

Peaceful Valley also prays that with this reconfiguration, there will finally be peace
among all meetings. We would like to see the constant strife that this has caused to end.
It is also our desire to remain under the current yearly meeting structure. It does not seem
necessary to discontinue Indiana Yearly Meeting, but ask those meetings wanting to break
away to rename themselves.

In Christ,

Peaceful Valley Friends Meeting
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